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Executive Committee
Notes from the meeting of March 1, 2023

Note: This meeting was held virtually on the Zoom web platform.

Attendance
Committee Members: Scott Thomas, Art Proper, Jack Mabb, Robin Andrews, Chelly Hegan 
Staff Members: Claire Parde, Lisa Thomas 

Call to Order
Committee Chair Scott Thomas called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.

Board Retention and Recruitment Update

Robin announced that we are in the process of checking with those members who are up for reelection to see if they are interested in continuing on the board. They include Bob Gibson, PJ Keeler, Kevin McDonald, Dorothy Urschel, Dan Almasi and Scott Thomas. All have responded except for Kevin and Scott. Scott confirmed his willingness to continue; Robin will follow up with Kevin.

The annual meeting in early April represents an opportunity to add new members. Tina Sharpe from Columbia Opportunities previously indicated an interest in returning to the board, but Robin’s outreach hadn’t received a response; Robin will reach out to her again. Toni Carroll is the new Executive Director of the Greene County YMCA and has expressed a willingness to serve on the board and have the YMCA become a Network Member as well. Since the Consortium serves residents of both counties, this is a great opportunity to strengthen a connection with a Greene County provider, particularly one working in the prevention space. Claire would like to see Greene County agencies from the public sector on our Board as well, but has always been hesitant to recruit them for fear of interfering with our sister agency, the Greene County Rural Health Network, on the board of which many already participate.

All Network Members will be asked to renew their commitment to the Network next year when the RHN grant application is submitted.  	

Chelly Hegan announced that she will be stepping away from our board due to other commitments and said that she was really sad to be leaving because she loves this Board so much. Scott noted that her input and insights have been just fabulous and all agreed that she will be sorely missed. The Chief Operating Officer, Marielle McKasty Stagg, will be taking Chelly’s place on our board as representative of UHPP. Originally from Philmont, Marielle has responsibility for all of UHPP’s health centers, HR, IT, and behavioral health programs, making her a great resource. Claire and Robin will follow up with Marielle.

Amanda Pierro will start as the new Executive Director of Camphill Ghent next week. She has been on the board for Reentry and MHANYS. The question was posed whether we should ask her to also become a Board member as previous senior staff members from Camphill Ghent have been. Scott will follow up with Amanda. 

Victoria McGahan from the Columbia County Department of Health is also new to the board, but will be out on leave soon, returning in the month of June. Therefore, the orientation program for all new board members will be conducted then. 

Staff Recruitment 	

There are currently three full-time open positions at the Consortium, which include a Navigator, Community Engagement Coordinator in Tobacco and the Director of Development and Communications. We have not received any applications for any of the positions. We have posted with the Department of Labor, Idealist, Register Star and college job boards. The Committee suggested Indeed. We have had little success with Indeed, but are open to trying it again.

We planned to move Victoria Juliano, who is currently a Navigator, to a position in RHN on January 1, but have not done so as yet because we hesitate to further reduce the capacity in the program that was created by another staff member’s departure.  Moreover, we suspect the NYS Department of Health would take real issue with us doing so, as a matter of contract compliance. We have been providing frequent updates on the situation to Victoria and thus far she has been very understanding; while waiting for the moment when the change of positions can occur, Claire plans to give Victoria little projects to keep her interested and engaged. 

We have received feedback that the salary is too low for the Director of Development and Communication position. We have it starting at $50,000 annually, when others have stated it should be $65-70,000. To address this, we may need to do one of the following:  (1) raise the salary; (2) reduce to part-time; or, (3) hire a consultant and pair them with a junior staff member who can support their work.  It was noted that that an experienced consultant would have responsibility for the higher order functions like creating a development plan, while the regular staff person could manage the “mechanics” of fundraising (toward that end, the staff person should be very comfortable with technology). If the consultant model is pursued, an RFP would be need to be developed and circulated, relying on word of mouth among other development professionals like those at Olana and the CMH Foundation. Claire will follow up with Chelly to talk about the form and content of an RFP and consultant’s contract.  

Strategic Discussion Topics
Scott thinks good conversations have occurred during the Strategic Discussion portion of the Board meeting agenda. Some suggestions for future topics are changing COVID protocols, the state budget or something client focused, like emerging needs. We can also use the time slot for an outside speaker. The next Long Term Care Council meeting is having a panel discussion about transportation, housing and economic development. Claire and Lisa can see if something like that would be beneficial at a board meeting.

Executive Director’s Report
The Executive Director’s position for the Greene County Rural Health Network is currently vacant. Claire and John were going to work with the previous ED to coach her on fiscal matters. Claire said our Network will support that Network in any way we can, both in the interest of supporting a sister agency and also in response to a request from our shared contract manager at NYSDOH. There has been a merger proposal in the past, but the idea wasn’t supported.
       Kyle Sasso, our AmeriCorps member is sharp and capable. He is adding value.
      There are revenue and expense issues being addressed in CARTS. There needs to be greater efficiency in scheduling                                          with fewer trips to Albany. We are able to transport multiple people in one car again. John Ray broke down the budget for Jim by rides per pay period and driver hours per pay period, so Jim can be aware of those biweekly targets.

Other 
       Chelly announced that she and Marielle will be attending the April Board meeting.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 


Next meeting
The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be on May 3, 2023 at 9:00 a.m.
